I am so honored to receive the 11th ACVVC Scholarship. This award means so much to me as it connects me to those who selflessly served their country in the Vietnam War. I am so grateful for the sacrifices of these veterans, especially my grandfather, John Welch. I am so inspired by his love for his family and his spiritual leadership. This scholarship will provide significant financial help for my studies in Biochemical Engineering at the University of Georgia’s Morehead Honors College. I am so incredibly thankful to those who have made this scholarship possible, and I want to carry forward the courage and resilience that these veterans represent. 
Caroline Young, granddaughter of John Steven Welch, G Troop, KIA dedicated to Raymond Clyde Holt, K troop, December 27, 1970 
